
To: Bel Aire City Council                                   October 19th, 2023 
CC: Ty Lasher 

 

 

Aurora Park Gravel Roads Task Force Petition      

 

The Aurora Park Task Force would like to bring forth a petition to reduce the speed limit in Aurora Park 

from 30 mph to 20 mph. This speed reduction would only apply to the sections that remain gravel or 

what area’s the City Council deems the most efficient.  

The Task Force has already seen a noticeable reduction of dust since the implementation of the new test 

gravel and believe that reducing the speed limit to 20 mph will help reduce it even further.   Larger 

delivery vehicles (Amazon, FedEx, UPS) create a much larger cloud of dust than a passenger vehicle, 

especially at the speeds that they travel at, and this speed reduction would greatly improve conditions. 

The committee asks that the city mail out a petition to the remaining residents of Aurora Park, those that 

will not have paved streets ascertaining if they would be in favor of a speed reduction.  

Petitions -   

 Petition to those that reside at a residence in Aurora Park that will remain gravel. 

 Petition requires a yes or no vote returned to the city by a set date chosen by the city.  

 If the petition isn’t returned to the city by the required date, that vote would not count. 

 We recommend that the City consider a majority vote of the petitions that are returned by the 

deadline.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
Sean T. Matheny 
Chairperson 

 
Aurora Parks Gravel Road Task Force: Marty Couey, Chad Crittenden, Lisa Bellecci, Carolyn Gunzelman, Gary 
Breault, Logan Schrag, Judy Schroeder, Mark Schroeder, Connie White, Butch Amey. 

 


